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Staffing and Covid 

Over the last couple of weeks, we have faced 

some challenges in staffing due to the wide 

range of illnesses and the presence of Covid 

within extended families.  As part of our 

planning for worst case scenarios, we are 

preparing ourselves for the potential that we 

may, at some point, struggle to have the staff 

to support the two sites.  If that situation 

should arise, then we would pull all children 

back to the Alderton base.  Obviously, this 

may happen at short notice, so please make 

sure that you are getting your Dojo 

notifications through.  We would hate for 

anyone to miss the message.   

Harvest Festival 

It was wonderful to see the whole school 

together at Dumbleton Church last Friday 

celebrating Harvest.  I was delighted to see 

so many parents were able to join us 

too.  Having been unable to attend 

iSingPop the week before, it was my first 

opportunity to be a part of a whole school 

community event since becoming Chair of 

Governors over a year ago.  Every child 

shared a piece of their work with us 

including poems, artwork, descriptive 

writing, sound makers, and a whole row of 

crowns on the heads of our newest pupils 

in Reception class.  I was so impressed by 

everyone’s work, by the children’s 

enthusiasm and their confidence as they 

shared their thoughts and impressions of 

harvest time.  I’m sure all the adults 

watching felt as proud as I of our special little 

school and grateful for the opportunity to 

come together to celebrate a pivotal time in the 

year, something none of us will ever take for 

granted again.  

  

Hearing the children sing in church was the 

icing on the cake - simply beautiful!   A whole 

school group singing together is one of the 

most joyful and uplifting sounds I 

know.  Thank you to every single child and of 

course, to our marvellous class teachers, 

teaching assistants and support staff who made 

the event possible.  I know a huge amount of 

preparation work goes on in advance and I’m 

sure I speak on behalf of all the families who 

attended when I say it was time well 

spent.  The only downside was the absence of 

Mr Greaves who was unwell.  Rev Hook led 

us in prayer at the Harvest Festival and we 

prayed together he would recover 

quickly.  We’re all grateful he was able to 

return to school this week.  Last but not least, 

our thanks to Rev. Hook and her colleagues 

for welcoming us into the church and leading 

the event.  She is a key member of our school 

community and we thank her for the 

dedication and commitment she gives to our 

school, our churches and our village 

communities. 

 

Mrs Victoria Leather, Chair of Governors 

 

Loud Shirt Day 

It was lovely to see all the children and staff 

supporting AVUK today and to collect money 

to support such a worthwhile charity.  We 

spoke about its work in Collective Worship 

and how it supports children throughout the 

UK.  Thank you to everyone for taking part. 

 AVUK https://www.avuk.org/schools.   



FOOHs 

Amazon Smile  

We are now registered with Amazon smile. 

This means purchases made at Amazon using 

the app, lead to donations to our school fund, 

Friends of Oak Hill School! 

Please use this link to get started! 

https://smile.amazon.co.uk/ch/1060953-0 

Don't forget to also use Easy Fundraising, 

using this app does the same but with different 

companies!  

5th November Dumbleton Cricket Club 

Fireworks!  
 

FOOHS will be selling cakes and toffee 

apples! 

 

19th November Bags2school 

 

Please get sorting any unwanted clothing, 

bedding or towels. The more we collect, the 

more money we raise! 

 

Cafe Church 

 

This relaxed short service is on Sunday 31st 

October at 10.30am in Alderton Village Hall 

where drinks and croissants and even some 

bacon rolls will be served. It would be great if 

you would join us then, especially for the 

children to sing one of the songs they learnt at 

iSing Pop which was such a success. It would 

be lovely if people in the community could 

have a flavour of what the children sang. We 

hope to see you there! 

 

Parents Evenings 

Thank you to all the parents who came to the 

Parents Evenings over the last couple of 

evenings.  We really appreciate the importance 

of working together to support the children in 

our care to grow and achieve.  We are looking 

to rearrange Miss Attwood’s session for the 

week after the residential.  We will confirm 

this shortly. 

We are also interested to find out how parents 

felt about all the teachers being at Alderton for 

the meetings?  Plus, what is the preference, 

face to face or online meetings?  If you would 

like to share your thoughts, then please email 

the office. 

 

Reception 2022 

In the last week and a half, I have been very 

privileged to have shown off our school to six 

potential families for next year.  If you know 

of anyone looking for Reception places for 

2022, we are offering individual show rounds 

and are very happy to accommodate timings.  

We have more show rounds arranged for after 

half term. 

 

Black History Month 

As part of Black History Month KS2 got 

together on Monday to learn about different 

influential black musicians - past and current. 

The children were intrigued to learn, listen and 

sing a range of songs including jazz, hip hop 

and soul. We even got to try the rap from the 

Fresh Prince of Bel Air! 

 

 

Clubs next Half Term 

In the last few weeks, we have sourced some 

free training for our teaching staff to support 

curriculum development going forward.  

Unfortunately, this will have an impact on our 

after school club offers during November.  

There will be a couple of sessions where 

Football Club and Arts and Crafts Club will 

not run and these are listed in the diary dates.  

Netball Club will not run during the half term.  

We apologise for the changes. 

https://smile.amazon.co.uk/ch/1060953-0


Obviously there will be no clubs first week 

back due to the residential trip. 

 

Thrive 

Meet Cookie! He is Mrs Edwards’s dog and 

our new therapy dog. He is a 5-year-old 

lurcher who is a gentle and loving boy. He has 

undergone his therapy dog assessment with 

Pets As Therapy (PAT) to assess his 

temperament and suitability and passed with 

flying colours. Cookie has been into Alderton 

a couple of times to get familiar with the 

school and the Thrive Room. Therapy dogs in 

schools not only have a positive effect on 

emotional well-being but interacting with them 

has been shown to improve pupil’s reading 

skills and stimulates memory and problem-

solving skills. Cookie is excited to start 

meeting and working with some of the 

children. 

 

 

School Residential 

The Year 5/6s are really looking forward to 

their residential in Georgeham straight after 

half term.  They all received their Georgeham 

hoodies, in a delightful peppermint colour.  

 

 

Cross Country 

It was another great week last week at the 

cross country race. Five children represented 

Oak Hill and I am immensely proud of how 

they did. Corin did a brilliant job of coming 

first in the all the boys’ races where there were 

160 children from many different schools 

competing. The next races will take place in 

February.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Half Termly Christian Value 

 

 

Church Service in Alderton 

10.30am           Alderton   

6.00pm              Wormington – Choral 

Evensong 

 

Maple Class 

It has been a very busy week in Maple Class! 

We have spent lots of time enjoying the 

outside classroom, making mud pies, making 

obstacle courses and even designing and 

building a house.  

We are reading the Elmer stories at the 

moment and this has inspired the children to 

explore colour mixing with paint. All week, 

the children have been painting rainbows by 

mixing the three primary colours. Our room is 

very colourful!  

In Maths we have started to explore the 

numbers 1, 2 and 3. We have looked at the 

different ways to represent each number, 

including on a dice face, the numeral, the 

Numicon and by counting irregular 

arrangements of objects. The children have 

really enjoyed spotting these numbers in the 

environment.  

Mrs Kettle joined us for one of the afternoons 

to help us doing some gardening. The children 

loved pulling out the weeds and planting the 

flowers and bulbs. They have been great at 

making sure the plants are watered every day. 

We found that some more vegetables had 

grown, so these were sold in our farm shop 

again.    

 

 



 

 

 

 

Willow Class 

For our final week of term, we have begun a 

new unit in Maths on addition and subtraction. 

Year 1 have been learning about the addition 

symbol and year 2 have been working hard on 

their number bonds to 100!  

In English, we started a new story book this 

week called ‘Diary of a Wombat’. It was about 

a very mischievous wombat who caused a 

family all sorts of trouble. We started the week 

using speech marks to write a conversation 

between two members of the family. We then 

brainstormed what other mischievous things 

animals might have done and started our own 

diaries of a naughty animal’s adventures. We 

also completed our whole school independent 

write for this term and used a picture of seals 

being released on a beach as our stimulus. Lots 

of fantastic creative stories!  

In topic we are enjoying the develop part of 

our curriculum and learning about the 1950s. 

This week we looked at how shopping and 

entertainment has changed over time and made 

comparisons to what it is like for us now.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



Hawthorn Class 

What a fantastic first term we have had in 

Hawthorn Class! I have been so pleased with 

how the children have settled in, especially the 

year 3s who have come from Dumbleton. All 

the children have worked really hard this and I 

am so excited to carry on our learning 

adventure next term.  

In English this week we chose a theme and 

started writing our own poems. The children 

learnt about similes, prepositions, expanded 

noun phrases and tried hard to include these in 

their own poems. I was very impressed with 

how creative their poems were.  

In Science, the children carried out an 

investigation to predict how long they could 

hold a balance for. The children then carried 

out the experiment and as a class we discussed 

what their results showed and more 

challenging investigations we could possibly 

carry out next time.  

In Topic, we completed our stone age section 

where the children learnt about what happened 

towards the end of the stone age. We looked at 

settlements, nomadic people, inventions, jobs 

and the arrival of bronze. This term the 

children have thoroughly enjoyed this topic 

and they can't wait to learn about the bronze 

and iron age! 

In PE this week, the children had their last 

basketball session of the term. To warm up 

they tried skipping for three minutes and some 

were shocked how tired they were afterwards! 

We practiced dribbling before having a 

basketball match where we focused on 

direction, position and using the space on the 

court. After half term the children will be 

learning handball and dance (PE days will 

continue to be on a Wednesday and 

Thursday).  

 

 

 



 

Juniper Class 

This week the children have been developing 

their editing skills in English, using a poorly 

written piece of text to look for spelling and 

punctuation errors but also how to improve a 

piece of writing. It’s a really key skill and will 

be something we revisit a lot throughout the 

year. 

In Maths, the children moved from 

multiplication to division and then in Friday’s 

lesson the children applied lots of their Maths 

skills to complete an escape room style task. 

We had an RE morning to allow the children 

to explore the concepts of Hinduism in depth. 

They wrote detailed descriptions about the key 

vocabulary karma, moksha and samsara. They 

created reincarnation models then went on to 

explore the 4 stages of life.  

In History, the children started the develop 

stage of our topic. They discovered how the 

hierarchy of the Chinese dynasties worked, 

who was at the top and who was at the bottom. 

In Geography the children explored time 

zones. This was a recap for the year 5 children 

and they all worked hard to understand how 

and why different countries have different time 

zones. Then in Science this week, the children 

thought about what makes a good scientist, the 

big ideas or the working out and evidence. 

They decided both. Then they took a big idea 

‘The earth spins on its axis once every 24 

hours’ and had to decide on an investigation to 

prove the big idea.  

It’s been a really wonderful first half term 

back. I am really looking forward to 

Georgeham and all the fun we will have!  

  

House Points 

Weekly Totals 

Diamond – 143 

Emerald – 128 

Ruby – 94 

Sapphire - 127 

 

Stars of the Week 

Maple Class: 

Star of the Week:  Megan, for fantastic work 

in maths 

Value of the Week:  Teddy, for demonstrating 

our value of friendship and respect by always 

playing nicely with others 

Willow Class: 

Star of the week - Miles, for trying so hard to 

complete your work independently now  

Value of the week - Ollie, for showing 

amazing perseverance with your reading and 

writing  

Hawthorn Class: 

Value of the Week: - Ellie T working hard in 

maths all term, developing her mathematical 

understanding  

Star of the Week - working hard to uplevel her 

poem in English 

Juniper Class: 

Value of the Week: Alana- having a great 

attitude towards her learning, showing 

enthusiasm and a real love of learning 

Star of the Week - Freddie- confident use of 

times tables in maths 

Diary Dates 

Please be aware that these may be subject to 

change. 

October 

22nd Loud Shirt Day for AVUK 

Break Up  

November 

1st  Back to School 

 Yr5/6 Residential Departs 

5th Yr5/6 Residential returns 



11th  Remembrance Day 

15th No Football Club or Arts and Crafts 

19th  Children in Need Day 

29th  No Football Club or Arts and Crafts 

  

 

 


